
 

 

 

 

Dear CCA Family and Friends,                                                                                                                   5/20/2025 

 

As the school year draws to a close, we are very pleased and excited to officially announce that Phase I 

of our STEM Wing project is fully complete! As we’d mentioned in our launch communication back in 

December, this has been a long-awaited 10-year dream. We hope each of you has had the opportunity to 

follow and watch the STEM Wing developments unfold through the bi-weekly VLOG (see QR below), 

various social media posts, and weekly Academy Accents updates.  On April 17, 2025, we joyfully 

received our occupancy permit from the City of Concord, making this space usable for our faculty and 

students. Currently, if you walk through the new space, you will see that the added classrooms are 

beginning to fill with science-related furniture and materials.  

 

We want to extend our sincere appreciation for the unwavering prayers throughout the community, your 

continued financial generosity, and the incredible support of our CCA administration team and the 

Servant’s Heart fundraising committee. As always, a very special thanks to our tradesmen and the many 

talented individuals within our CCA community who have gone above and beyond to come together and 

ensure this work was completed in just 4 short months.  

 

The new Phase I space consists of 2 new classrooms, 2 new full restrooms, a new office space for staff 

members, and a utility closet. This new space will now enable us to use much-needed classroom space 

for the 2025/2026 school year as well as elevate our academic offerings by enhancing STEM-related 

learning opportunities for students.  

​
As of May 15, 2025, through the generosity of many across our community we have raised a total of just 

over $346,000, which has enabled us to complete Phase I under budget and have a remaining balance of 

nearly $25,000 to support transition into Phase II. As we look ahead to Phase II, further budget 

efficiencies are anticipated given a revised approach to our required exterior fire escape stairwell. We 

believe this will allow for a Phase II target of $420,000 versus the original anticipated goal to raise 

$642,000. We remain excited that Phase II will support the addition of a fully outfitted STEM Science lab, 

preparatory lab, two additional classrooms, and additional lockers for our student body.  

​
We would kindly ask you to be prayerful about how your family can join with us in this next phase to 

support and invest in the future growth of our students and faculty. You will continue to receive updates 

and communications through our Servant’s Heart Fundraising Committee including some exciting events 

in planning to support Phase II. Thank you for all you do for CCA and let’s continue to partner to keep 

this momentum going! 

                                                                                                                                                          

With Much Gratitude, 

Rob Starner 

 


